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Report dated April 30, 2009:

Maryland Caregivers Supports Coordinating Council

As required by:

Chapter 400 (SB 567) of the Acts of2001

Pursuant to Human Services § 7-305(b)



State.of Maryland
Department of Human Resources

DHt
Maryland's Human Services Agency

Martin O'Malley
Governor'

Anthony Brown
Lt. Governor

April 30, 2009
Brenda Donald

Secretary

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr.
President of the Maryland Senate
The State House
100 State Circle
Annapolis, Maryland 2140 I

Dear President Miller:

The Maryland Caregivers Support Coordinating Council is required by state statute to provide
you and the General Assembly with an Annual Report on the activities of the Council. The
seventeen member Council was faced with nine vacancies including the Chair in 2008. These
vacancies all occurred within a 4 month period between March 2008 through June 2008. Five of
the nine vacancies are from State Agencies and are due to retirements, change in job assignments
or leaving State employment. Due to the loss of membership including the leadership of the
Chair the Council, did not meet during the months of May 2008 through September 2008.

In late October 2008 current members of the Council met by conference call to begin rebuilding
the Council which included recommending and recruiting new members to fill the 9 vacant
positions. Currently, potential members are being identified and those names will be submitted
to the Governor, including a Chair. Recruiting committed membership is paramount in securing
the Council's purpose of coordinating statewide planning, development and implementation of
family caregiver supports across the lifespan.

With an influx of new members the Council will be prepared to assist in applying for potential
federal grants from the funding of the Lifespan Respite Care Act (P.L. 109-422) in Fiscal Year
2009 and potentially in 2010. The Council's work during the past six years has established the
necessary partnerships and coordination to be ready for all potential funding opportunities to
support family caregivers in Maryland.

The Council looks forward to a successful 2009 and will advise you of its progress next year.

Sincerely,

Brenda Donald
Secretary

311 West Saratoga Street· Baltimore, Maryland 21201-3500
Toll Free 800-332-6347· TIY 800-925-4434 www.dhr.state.md.us· Equal Opportunity Employer



State of Mary/and
Department of Human Resources Mary/and's Human Services Aqency

Martin O'Malley
Governor

Anthony Brown
Lt. Governor

April 30, 2009
Brenda Donald

Secretary

The Honorable Delegate Michael E. Busch
Speaker of the Maryland House of Delegates
The State House
100 State Circle
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Speaker Busch:

The Maryland Caregivers Support Coordinating Council is required by state statute to provide
you and the General Assembly with an Annual Report on the activities of the Council. The
seventeen member Council was faced with nine vacancies including the Chair in 2008. These
vacancies all occurred within a 4 month period between March 2008 through June 2008. Five of
the nine vacancies are from State Agencies and are due to retirements, change in job 'assignrh~nts
or leaving State employment. Due to the loss of membership including the leadership of the
Chair the Council, did not meet during the months of May 2008 through September 2008.

In late October 2008 current members of the Council met by conference call to begin rebuilding
the Council which included recommending and recruiting new members to fill the 9 vacant
positions. Currently, potential members are being identified and those names will be submitted
to the Governor, including a Chair. Recruiting committed membership is paramount in securing
the Council's purpose of coordinating statewide planning, development and implementation of
family caregiver supports across the lifespan.

With an influx of new members the Council will be prepared to assist in applying for potential
federal grants from the funding of the Lifespan Respite Care Act (P.L. 109-422) in Fiscal Year
2009 and potentially in 2010. The Council's work during the past six years has established the
necessary partnerships and coordination to be ready for all potential funding opportunities to
support family caregivers in Maryland.

The Council looks forward to a successful 2009 and will advise you of its progress next year.

Sincerely,

J~CiJ~
Brenda Donald
Secretary

311 West Saratoga Street • Baltimore, Maryland 21201-3500
Toll Free 800-332-6347· TIY 800-925-4434 www.dhr.state.md.us· Equal Opportunity Employer



State of Maryland
Department of Human Resources Maryland's Human Services Agency

Martin O'Malley
Governor

Anthony Brown
Lt. Governor

April 30, 2009
Brenda Donald

Secretary

The Honorable Martin 0' Malley
Governor of the State of Maryland
The State House
100 State Circle
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Governor 0' Malley:

The Maryland Caregivers Support Coordinating Council is required by state statute to provide
you and the General Assembly with an Annual Report on the activities of the Council. The
seventeen member Council was faced with nine vacancies including the Chair in 2008. These
vacancies all occurred within a 4 month period between March 2008 through June 2008. Five of
the nine vacancies are from State Agencies and are due to retirements, change imjob assignments
or leaving State employment. Due to the loss of membership including the leadership of the
Chair the Council, did not meet during the months of May 2008 through September 2008.

In late October 2008 current members of the Council met by conference call to begin rebuilding
the Council which included recommending and recruiting new members to fill the 9 vacant
positions. Currently, potential members are being identified and those names will be submitted
to the Governor, including a Chair. Recruiting committed membership is paramount in securing
the Council's purpose of coordinating statewide planning, development and implementation of
family caregiver supports across the lifespan.

With an influx of new members the Council will be prepared to assist in applying for potential
federal grants from the funding of the Lifespan Respite Care Act (P.L. 109-422) in Fiscal Year
2009 and potentially in 2010. The Council's work during the past six years has established the
necessary partnerships and coordination to be ready for all potential funding opportunities to
support family caregivers in Maryland.

The Council looks forward to a successful 2009 and will advise you of its progress next year.

Sincerely,

Brenda Donald
Secretary

311 West Saratoga Street· Baltimore,Maryland 21201-3500
Toll Free 800-332-6347· TTY 800-925-4434 www.dhr.state.md.us· Equal Opportunity Employer


